
December 10, 2018 

 

The Rich Township Board met at the Township Hall. The meeting was called to order by 

Supervisor Scheuer at 7:00 pm. We recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Members Present: Curell, Harvey, Mohr, Running, Scheuer.  Members Absent: None. 

 Visitors: Tammy Seago, Ron Gromak, Arlene Sullivan, Shari Emerick, Ron Randall, Dale 

Linder, Jack & Joan Knowlton, Leroy Myers, Tara Scheuer, Cheryl Clark. 

 Motion by Harvey supported by Mohr to approve the agenda with the addition of the contract 

with APM for mosquito control. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Scheuer recognized County Commissioner Cheryl Clark who was not re-elected to her position in 

the November election. She stated she has enjoyed her work with us and she will be still working on a 

couple of committees. We expressed our appreciation for her dedication and  many years of hard work. 

 Motion by Curell, supported by Scheuer to accept into record the minutes of the November 

meeting with the addition of the following action which was mistakenly omitted: Motion by Harvey, 

supported by Scheuer to change attorneys. MOTION CARRIED. Curell has spoken with Attorney Robert 

Siebert of Clinton Township upon recommendation from other townships. We will contact him and take 

the necessary steps to have him begin working for Rich Township as needed. 

 Motion by Mohr, supported by Harvey to accept into record the Treasurers Report as presented 

and to pay the monthly bills as follows: from the General Fund, $14,838.28 with checks numbered 12949 

through 12974, and from the Cemetery Fund, $431.94, with checks numbered 1104 & 1105. MOTION 

CARRIED. 

 UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

 Motion by Scheuer, supported by Curell to approve the proposed contract with APM Mosquito 

Control for 2019 through 2022 implementing the fully earned option. MOTION CARRIED. 

 The Rich Township December Board of Review will meet on Wednesday, Dec 12 at 8:30 am. 

 NEW BUSINESS: 

 Motion by Curell, supported by Scheuer to set meeting dates for 2019 to be the second Monday 

of each month. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Scheuer, supported by Running to reappoint Gary Curell, Krystal LaBair, Darlene 

Lott, and Dennis Barefoot to serve on the Rich Township Planning Commission for a term of 2 years 

beginning on January 1, 2019. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Mohr, supported by Curell to reappoint Jerry Strich, Garry Running, Leroy Myers, and 

David Smith to the Rich Township Board of Review. MOTION CARRIED. 

 There were no zoning permits issued since the last meeting. 

 There was discussion about correspondence from Attorney Brian Garner regarding the new 

marijuana law that was passed statewide in November. The Planning Commission will begin looking at 

an ordinance to prohibit marijuana establishments within the township.  

 Motion by Curell, supported by Mohr to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 7:44 pm. 

 

 

 

_____________________________   ________________________ 
 Pamela Running, Clerk    David Scheuer, Supervisor 
 

 


